

Newsletter No: 006

2 March 2023

Tēnā koutou katoa, Mālō e lelei, Talofa lava, Fakaalofa lahi atu, Kia orana, Namaste

Dear Parents/Caregivers

THURSDAY 16 MARCH PPTA UNION ACTION STRIKE DAY

On Thursday, 16 March, PPTA union industrial action means that school will be closed on this day.

Students who are in in Year 9 and unable to remain home can be supervised at school on that day, but must bring work to do as there will be no timetabled classes.

The Papakura High School Board would like to acknowledge the hard work of all our teachers at Papakura High School. We support our teachers' right to engage in union action as part of their collective agreements with the Ministry of Education. We acknowledge the potential disruptions union action may cause and are working with the Principal to ensure that this is minimised for our students and the school.

Yours faithfully

Michelle Proctor

Papakura High School Board

Presiding Member

Simon Cragge Tumuaki